Holy Family Advisory Council

Meeting Minutes

August 24, 2015

Amy Wasinger, Nathan Staab, Melissa Romme, Michele Baalmann, Courtney Brady, Fr. Barry Brinkman, Rachel Wentling, Clint Newell, Jennifer Rack and Mike Schlyer were present

Meeting began at 5:16 p.m.

Fr. Barry led us in opening prayer

July 2015 meeting minutes were approved

Pastor report—Fr. Barry reported that things are going well. Classroom blessings also went well. Each priest has been assigned to a class that they will visit on a weekly basis. Fr. Barry will do mass each Tuesday. The other priests will rotate Thursdays.

Principal report—Rachel reported that the school year is off to a good start.

Preschool licensing will move from KDHE to KSDE which means we will now be required to have a licensed instructor to operate the preschool under. Mrs. Karen Bieker had her CDA, but is not licensed under the State of Kansas. Mrs. Niki Sauer is finishing up her degree in Early Childhood Education so once that is complete the preschool will operate under her license. Although we don't anticipate Mrs. Sauer leaving in the near future, if she does, we would have to hire a licensed individual to replace her. Other than that we shouldn't see much of a change in the way things operate.

The roof is finished.

Committee Reports- Melissa Windholz (playground committee) reported that there is a playground work session tonight to repair the fence, put down new mulch, clean up trash and make other repairs as needed. New volleyballs, balls of various sizes, sidewalk chalk and jump ropes have been donated for the playground.

Tentative Christmas party date of Sunday, December 20, 2015. Courtney will check and see if St. Nicks is available. If not, maybe we could check St. Joe's and/or TMP.

Heather Seiler (Home & School President) will meet with Tim Speno to get training on Volunteer Spot Software. Rachel will check with Heather and see if she couple possibly train committee chairpersons. The hope is that the software will make it easier for all committee members to have a chance to respond and offer their assistance.

Fr. Barry led us in closing prayer

Next meeting September 28 @ 5:15 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 5:53 p.m.